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ODI RESUME

Investigation: PE 07-039


U.S. Department
 Date Opened: 07/24/2007 Date Closed: 10/02/2007

of Transportation
 Principal Investigator: Lawrence Hershman

National Highway
 Subject: Headlight/ DRL Malfunction

Traffic Safety

Administration


Manufacturer: American Suzuki Motor Corp.

Products: 2004 and 2005 Suzuki Forenza


Population: 58,448


Problem Description: Headlamp low beam or daytime running light (DRL) function may be inoperative


due to a melted splice pack on the wiring harness.


FAILURE REPORT SUMMARY

ODI
 Manufacturer
 Total


Complaints:
 6
 209
 215

Crashes/Fires:
 0
 0
 0

Injury Incidents:
 0
 0
 0

# Injuries:
 0
 0
 0


Fatality Incidents:
 0
 0
 0

# Fatalities:
 0
 0
 0

Other*:
 0
 1855
 1855


*Description of Other: Warranty claims


Action: This Preliminary Evaluation is closed. Recall 07V-452.


1010212007
D
ate:
Engineer: Lau,7-ence L. Hershman


Div. Chief: 9homas Z. C2!Te_r Date: 1010212007


Office Dir.: WatQen C. DeMeter Date: 1010212007


Summary: On. September 25, 2007, Suzuki notified the agency that it will recall model years 2004-2006 Forenza and

Reno vehicles to correct a defect that can result in loss of headlight and/or DRL function. This recall affects 93,963

vehicles. NHTSA assigned number 07V-452 for this recall.


NHTSA's investigation initially focused on 2005 Forenzas, then expanded it to 2004-2005 Forenzas (total of 58,448

vehicles). Suzuki broadened the recall scope to cover 2004-2006 Forenzas & Renos (93,963 vehicles).


The wiring harness behind the instrument panel contains a splice pack to connect the power circuit wires for low-beam

headlamps an ' d daytime running lamps (DRL). Increased resistance due to poor contact between terminals can generate

heat which can lead to melting of the splice pack in the area of wires and the loss of headlight and/or DRL function. For

the remedy, dealers will splice the power circuit wires for the low-beam headlamps and DRLs free of charge.


Suzuki's recall campaign (manufacturer recall no. "NB") is expected to start at the end of October 2007. Customers may

contact Suzuki at 1-800-934-0934.


